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Our ref: WD/RA/50066/38.09   
Your ref: 

Date: 15th  October 2009 

Mr Nick Brookes 
Nick Brookes Demolition & Waste Disposal 
Wardle Industrial Estate 
Green Lane, Wardle 
Nantwich 
Cheshire 
CW5 6DB 

Dear Nick, 

ENVIRONMENTAL PERMITTING ( England and Wales ) REGULATIONS 2007 
Transfer Station, Wardle Industrial Estate  EAWML 50066/MO1 

I refer to Jan Edwards letter dated 8th October 2009. 

The timescale indicated in the letter to erect signs and label the waste storage bays 
is acceptable.  

In addition, the period allocated to undertake repairs to the concrete surfaces is also 
satisfactory.  Please can you forward a programme of works by the end of October 
2009 detailing the phased approach to restore the cracked surfaces. 

With reference to the suppression of dust at the rear of the site ( the exempt 
activities ), can you please provide proposals on the measures to control dust 
emissions. This was requested in my letter ref.WD/RA/50066/36.09 following an 
inspection of your site on the 27th August 2009.  

I am now able to confirm that your annual waste input of 70,915.38 tonnes complies 
with permit condition 1.2.2 and that you have not breached the 75,000 tonnes limit.  

Can you please ensure that future waste returns record the waste accepted on site 
for the permitted operations. There was initial concern that you had exceeded the 
annual tonnage until it was identified that the spoil and hardcore material brought on 
site for feed stock for the washing plant had been included.  If you feel that you need 
to take on more material then you will need to apply for a variation on the permit. 

I trust that the updated working plan will be submitted within the next couple of days 
as the report was originally due on the 1st October 2009. 



If you require any clarification of the above,  please do not hesitate to contact me on 
the number below. 

Yours faithfully, 

Rachel Argyros 

Environment Officer 
Weaver Dane Team 

Direct dial:  01925 543483 

CC Jan Edwards Oaktree Environmental Limited 


